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Brush Rd. - Ltr to K. Kim (7-10-07) 

 
July 10, 2007 
 
Via e-mail and U.S. Mail  
Kimberly Kim 
Caltrans 
PO Box 7444 
San Francisco, CA 94120 
 
Re:   Brush Road drain culvert 
 
Dear Kimberly: 
 
If you recall, for some time now we have periodically discussed the problem with the failing 
drainage culvert on Brush Road in Los Gatos which, if not properly repaired, threatens to wash 
out Brush Road and Highway 17.   I have contended that Caltrans is responsible to repair and 
maintain the culvert because the State originally constructed the culvert in 1937 and has 
maintained it for almost 70 years.  Since you did not agree, and rather than resorting to litigation, 
our discussions resulted in a tentative agreement that if Brush Road Corporation accepted 
responsibility to repair and maintain the culvert, that Caltrans would contribute funds for the 
repair.   
 
Obtaining reasonable bids from willing and qualified contractors has been a difficult and time 
consuming ordeal for my client.  Finally we have received two bids which are summarized below 
and have been attached along with the plans: 
 

1. Pete Messa & Sons Inc.   $102,000 
2. Up Grade Construction & Drilling Inc. $123,480 

 
Please review and advise if Caltrans will pay the cost of repair and obtain all necessary 
approvals.    
 
 
Thank you. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Mark L. Strombotne 
cc:  Client 


















